
17/01/2023 

MS Victoria Sweetman OHalloran 
4/57 Campbell Parade / ST 
NSW 2093 

 

RE: REV2022/0024 - 394 Barrenjoey Road NEWPORT NSW 2106

I am fully supportive of the proposed redevelopment of the Newport surf life saving club as it 
plays an essential part in supporting the safety of the community. The building is old and no 
longer fit for purpose to support modern surf lifesaving requirements. I have been an active and 
patrolling surf lifesaver for more than 35 years. I currently live in Manly and I am the President 
of Manly LSC. However in 2011-2015, I lived in St Ives and frequently attended the Newport 
surf club and trained at Newport Beach. The club’s facilities need a significant upgrade to 
support its members and the local community. 
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